Bernadette Russell

AGENDA MATERIAL

DATE 9-21-21 ITEM NORALS

From:

CenturyLink Customer

Sent:

Monday, September 20, 2021 5:00 PM

To:

COB mail

Subject:

Item 15, Precinct Consolidation

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

To all Pima County Supervisors,

I request that you vote no on the proposal to decrease the number of precincts in Pima county. This would cause a 105% decrease in polling places and would restrict peoples ability to vote locally. Any cost savings should come from another place, perhaps from the County administrator's office. I request that this statement be read into the public meeting. Sincerely,

Barbara Scholten

Bernadette Russell

AGENDA MATERIAL DATE 9-21-21 ITEM NO.RAY.5

From:

Sarah Ramsey

Sent:

Monday, September 20, 2021 6:18 PM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

Fw: CORRECTION: Comment to Board of Supervisors to be READ INTO RECORD

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

I MADE A MISTAKE AND CORRECTED IT.

Here's the MISTAKE:

"I am advocating for the same number or smaller number of precincts"

NOW reads "LARGER number"

Sarah Ramsey

This comment is requested to be read into RECORD at your next Pima County Board of Supervisors Meeting:

I have been a Poll Worker and Inspector in the polls since 2003. It is from this viewpoint that I make my comments. The proposal from the TE DYDUMOUMD.IC II)

Pima County Elections Department recommends decreasing the number of voting precincts in our county from 249 to 205. This will impact almost 190,000 voters and is a decrease of 31% county wide, with District 1 at a 38% decrease and District 5 at a 25% decrease. I see this as a possible Inspector's nightmare. Given the following:

- Many irregularities during 2020 that need improving (10% of my voters were surprised to find out they were mailed a ballot. They ALWAYS vote in person on Election Day);
- New voting laws coming down from the AZ Legislature;

- A once every 10 year Redistricting effort reconfiguring LD's and possibly precincts causing confusion;
- Continued heightened attention paid to Arizona's voting practices;
- Fewer mail in ballot voters as citizens want to vote in person to make sure their vote is counted as cast and remove themselves from PEVL;
- Increased oversight over mail in ballots that get dropped off in the precincts;
- And, increased registered voter participation in hotly contested State and Federal level races;

I am advocating for the same number or LARGER number of precincts. This is to ensure that poll workers can manage the integrity

of the election process by serving the voters in a personal and trustworthy fashion. In addition, Precinct Committeemen can cut down on the number of Provisional Ballots by making sure that the voters are prepared by checking their registrations ahead of time and by making sure that voters go to the correct place to vote.

Sarah Ramsey, Precinct Committeman, Precinct 239, LD9

Sent from the all new AOL app for iOS

Danielle Greene

From:

Filis Cardieri

Sent:

Tuesday, September 21, 2021 9:20 AM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

Item 15, Precinct Consolidation

Hello!

My husband and I request mail-in-ballots because during the Primaries which are during monsoon season, our flooded roads are unpassable. Please do not reduce the number of Voting Poll locations in our Pima County. This is obviously voter suppression because although my husband Alex and I mostly vote-by-mail, sometimes we forget to mail in our ballots so we want the option to vote on election day at our Precinct in Vail, AZ.

Thank you,

Filis Cardieri

Vail, AZ